E COUTE AND TOLLY

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051

Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

October 10, 2024

Kenneth C. Baldwin, Esq. Robinson + Cole LLP One Street Street Hartford, CT 06103 kbaldwin@rc.com

RE: **DOCKET NO. 175** - Cellco Partnership d/b/a Bell Atlantic Mobile Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance, and operation of a cellular telecommunications facility at the Groton Police Department headquarters, Groton Long Point Road, Groton, Connecticut. **Transfer of Certificate.**

Dear Attorney Baldwin:

At a public meeting of the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) held on October 10, 2024, the Council approved the transfer of the Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need (Certificate) for the above-referenced facility from Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless to Phoenix Partnership LLC (Phoenix). This approval of transfer is consistent with Connecticut General Statutes §16-50k(b) and conditioned on the consent of Phoenix to comply with all the terms, limitations, and conditions contained in said Certificate issued on November 21, 1996 and on the timely payment of apportioned assessment charges for the facility under Connecticut General Statutes § 16-50v(b)(2).

Thank you for your attention and cooperation.

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

Matria Hal

MAB/ANM/laf

C: Keith Coppins, Phoenix Partnership, LLC (kcoppins@phoenixptrs.com)
Timothy Parks, Verizon Wireless (kimothy.parks@verizon.com)
The Honorable Rachael Franco, Mayor, Town of Groton (rfranco@groton-ct.gov)
John Burt, Town Manager, Town of Groton (joburt@groton-ct.gov)